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CNCC Access Officer Application: May 2014 

 

An Email sent to the CNCC Committee 21st May 2014 

 

Dear CNCC Committee 

 

Apologies again for another update regarding the committee meeting on 31st May (9:30am at 

Hellifield Village Institute), however, I have received some important information. 

 

I have spoken this evening with Les Sykes. He has today spoken with Johnny Latimer regarding the 

co-opted position of Access Officer, for which they have both applied. Les has expressed a desire not 

to see The Committee split on the matter of who performs this role, as he believes this would not be 

in the best interests of the CNCC or northern cavers. 

 

After discussion with Johnny, Les has therefore decided to withdraw his application. 

 

It is my understanding that it is the wish of both parties to work together, with Johnny taking on the 

designated role of Access Officer, but with the support of Les to provide continuity for landowners 

during the changeover period, and an introduction to the responsibilities of the role. 

 

Les has also offered his support and assistance to Johnny as required. 

 

This proposed arrangement has many benefits. It allows us to welcome Johnny to the CNCC team, 

helping us to bring in new ideas and perspectives. This also ensures that Les’ experience is shared 

and that landowners are not alarmed by an overnight change in their main point of contact. 

 

I have received no further notification of anyone else wishing to perform this role. Therefore I would 

encourage you all to consider this new information and proposed arrangement. 

 

See you next week. 

 

Matt Ewles 

 

Secretary, Council of Northern Caving Clubs 


